
 

 

May 19, 2022 
 
The Honorable Rosa DeLauro 
Chairwoman 
House Appropriations Committee 
H-307 The Capitol 
Washington, D.C. 20515 
 

The Honorable Kay Granger 
Ranking Member 
House Appropriations Committee 
H-307 The Capitol 
Washington, D.C. 20515 

Dear Chair DeLauro and Ranking Member Granger, 
 
I am requesting funding for the Summit County Headwaters Rehabilitation Project in fiscal year 
2023.  
 
The entity to receive funding for this project is Summit County, Utah, located at 60 N Main 
Street Coalville, UT 84017. 
 
The funding would be used for the planning and implementation of a watershed restoration and 
fire mitigation project on 78,000 high fire-risk acres in the headwaters of the Weber River. It is a 
valuable use of taxpayer funds because it will improve the protection of life, property, 
infrastructure, state and economic interests, and drinking water for the residents of this area. 
According to the 2021 National Hazards Mitigation Report, investing in the upfront costs of 
wildfire fuel reduction treatments instead of paying for the costs of clean-up post-fire can deliver 
a 3:1 investment return nationwide. 
 
I certify that neither I nor my immediate family has any financial interest in this project. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
 
Blake Moore 
Member of Congress 


